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Greetings all,

Hope you are all enjoying the hot summer weather and putting in the hours of training that you need to keep you fit and strong. Between Gary and Brian we have about 37 Dolphin swimmers training in 24 squads, 6 days a week.  However, membership numbers are down on last year so you need to start recruiting your friends again. We cannot be going backwards! Even remaining static is not good enough, we have to keep growing and spreading the word about what fun swimming is. 
We extend a warm welcome to the following new DOLPHINS members, we hope that you feel at home in the Club, and that we aren’t too rough for you. Some of Gary’s swimmers are still working at having a happy childhood so it gets a bit crazy there, but hey, you didn’t join Dolphins to sit around did you? There are a lot of good times ahead of you, (both in the pool and out).
EMMA  ALSOP

CRAIG WILEY

CRAIG TORR

MATT STOW
DAVE NEL

ANTHONY HEALY

KEVIN BOUWER
BEN AVENANT

 MEMBERS’ NEWS
· A group from Gary’s class is packing for Perth where they will be swimming the 20th Rottnest Channel Swim in late February. This is a 19, 7 km sea swim from Cottesloe Beach in Freemantle to Rottnest Island. So good luck to Kieron Palframan and Motti Lewis. The island was discovered by a Dutch explorer, who named the island Rats' Nest due to the large rats that he found on the island – they are actually small wallabies known as Quokkas. Rottnest Island started out as a prison and was also a military stronghold during World War II, but it is now a popular tourist destination with lovely beaches, scuba diving, snorkeling and cycling being the attractions. Should be fun.
· Ryan Stramrood and Hugh Tucker are training for a False Bay crossing later this year.
· Craig Torr and Matt Stow are planning to swim 240kms down the Breede River later this year over a 3 week period.
· Andy Pfaff had the dream to do 50 Robben Island swims this year. (Is this the swimming equivalent to buying a Harley?) He did 3 swims in January but his work schedule is interfering with his dreams, so he’s given up work and gone home to mum.  Just joking – he’s having to modify the dream. (Sad how life gets in the way). But don’t give up on the dream, Andy, because it’s in the dreaming that you become the architect of your destiny, and as Benjamin Disraeli said...the secret of success is constancy of purpose.
· Well done to Britt who competed in the WP Triathlon Champs and came first in her age group. Britt and Bruce Anderson both recently did the half Iron Man where Britt came 6th in her age group. 
· Liz Webb is now the fastest woman to have swum the Robben Island to Three Anchor Bay crossing. Her time was 2:41 for the distance of 11km – beating the previous best of 2.45 which was the record held by Corrie Ebelaar of the Netherlands, swum in 1971. This time was equaled in 1989 by Annemie Landmeters of Belgium. So effectively Liz has broken a 39 year old record. 

· Kieron Palframan, Ryan Stramrood, Craig Torr, Matt Stow, Paul Lanterme and Motti Lewis have all  also swum Robben Island this year, while Motti and Hugh also did the 10km WP Open Water Champs.
· Cheryl Young, who is now living in Botswana where her husband is based, came 10th in her age group at the Half Ironman world champs in November last year.
· Ryan and Kieron’s Alaskan swim did not go past unnoticed, but I don’t have much detail on it.
· It was nice to see Gary back in the water after almost a year of recovering from shoulder surgery. He wasted no time in breaking the SA record in the 400m SC event, before sadly going down with the other shoulder. Gary never raises the white flag, so I’m sure that we’ll be seeing him in the water again this year.
· Then there is Theodore Yach who is another legendary Dolphin swimmer that we can be proud of.
Theo wrote:
I swam 29.5km from 3 Anchor Bay around Robben Island and back to 3 Anchor Bay on 28 November 2009. This is the 1st time that this swim has been done and also my 55th Robben Island crossing since November 1981 and the most difficult crossing as I had to contend with the NW current in the last 4 hours that was pushing me off course into Table Bay.

 I completed the swim in 10h39m with the sea temperature an average moderate temperature of 16˚c. The swim raised over R150k for the Cadiz Development Fund set up by Ram Barkai to fund coaching for disadvantaged kids and adults. The best part was when I had reached  1km from the end and my 2 sons David and Daniel, swam out to guide me into 3 Anchor Bay.

· Another form of congratulations must go to Monique van Heerden who has become a 
Dokter. She and Henk were married on the beach at the fancy new Grand in Three  Anchor                     Bay – sounds like a lot of fun, Monique, we wish you a happy and prosperous married life.
· And  also to Deon Viljoen and his new wife,  Diana, who were married in Rome on the Campidoglio, the square on top of the Capitoline Hill (where the word capitol comes from) in June last year. Deon’s membership lapsed last year as he was in the Netherlands teaching a semester  at the University of Leiden  and afterwards cavorting around the Continent  looking for special  pieces of  Cape furniture.  Lucky for him he found more than he was looking for, and he is now a happily married man, returned to the fold, and has been spotted flailing around in the shallow end of the pool, trying to regain his figure.
SA MASTERS NATIONALS
We seem only to have a small team going to Nationals in Pretoria this year. Liz Webb, Terry Matley, Therese Russell, Mairi Brimble, Mandi Fuchs and Monique van Heerden will be waving the Dolphins flag and hopefully bringing home some medals. The theme is (da?) World Cup and we have been allocated France, which is not surprising since our team places inordinate value on degustation, bonhomie and gourmandizing.  Plus of course we have flair and talent in the swimming department..
Anyone who has been to Nationals will remember Jack Brink, who sadly died last week in his 90th year. Jack was a legendary Phoenix swimmer who was at every Nationals that I have attended over the past 12 years and long before that too. In the last few years he has not been able to walk but his devoted daughter Dotty used to wheel him around the pool and get him to the starting blocks for his events. Getting him in and out of the pool was hard work but there was no white flag of surrender for Jack Brink. He will be missed this year.
Gina Lourens meanwhile is going to the Disabled Nationals in PE at the end of March and then Senior Nationals in April. She is hoping to be selected to swim for Ireland at the Disabled World Champs to be held in August in Holland.  Worlds are held every four years. Good luck with the training Gina.
TIME KEEPING

Do I need to say this? 
Yes I do…

Please can you try to TIME KEEP at least once this year? If you swim in galas or in open-water events, there are always time keepers and other officials who run the event. You need to do that too, every now and then. Thank you.
NEW GEAR
Lisa Baxter has designed a new Club logo. Lisa, who is in charge of developing our swim wear, is also working on 2 garments for the Club - one a bright green active T (Tracer T) - see URL 
http://www.capestorm.co.za/products/detail/26,   and also the standard navy hotdog. We’ll keep you posted.
 

WESTERN PROVINCE CHAMPS 

Dates:  Tuesday 16th Feb @ UWC


   Thursday 18th Feb at UWC


   Sunday 21st Feb @ Paarl

You have to pre –enter – no entries will be allowed on the day.

Come and participate – you might surprise yourself
NEW SWIM SUIT RULING

The new swim suit ruling allows men to only wear ‘jammers’ (from navel to knees);  Ladies suits may only be up to the knee, aero back and no zips or fasteners. Fabric is not allowed to be coated with polyurethane. Lycra is acceptable and TYR and Second Skin have new suits available if you are looking for racers.
Send me your news and views,
Mairi

brimble@global.co.za
If anyone is keen on doing the Robben Island crossing, the Freedom Day Swim is on the first


weekend in May. In order to do this swim, one needs to acclimatize in cold water and be fully


prepared for the conditions.  There is a mile swim at Clifton on the first Sunday of every month,


so go along to that if you want to explore new horizons and set up a new challenge for 2010.





Theodore Yach raises R150, 000 FOR development swimming.
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